Hickman Community Charter Waiver #18-2-2017 Supplemental Information

1. For each resource center subject to the waiver request, submit the address of each center, school district in which each center is located, date each resource center was established, and the number of students attending each center.

Hickman Charter School Modesto Resource Center is located within the Sylvan Union School District and the Modesto High School District boundaries at 1700 McHenry Avenue, Suite 82, Modesto, CA 95350. The resource center was established on September 1, 2005 and serves approximately 150 K-8 students per year.

2. For each resource center subject to the waiver request, discussion of the need for the waiver.

The Modesto Resource Center provides meeting space for area families to work with their Education Coordinators (EC's) to plan instruction and monitor progress. Curriculum, equipment, and materials are checked out at the site and online benchmark assessments are conducted there. One EC continually staffs the office with as many as three others meeting with families at the Resource Center at any given time. Finally, the space is leased through September 1, 2018 at a monthly lease payment of \$1951.61. Should the waiver not be approved, Hickman Charter School will be required to pay the remaining lease payments at the rate listed above.

Hickman Community Charter District is beginning a construction project in June of 2017 to expand and replace some of the Hickman Charter School facilities within our district boundaries. We will modify those plans to provide workspace for our staff member and resources displaced by the closing of the Modesto Resource Center. That project is scheduled to be completed by the Spring of 2018. The State Board of Education's approval of our waiver through June of 2018 will provide us with some additional time to allow for construction delays and moving.

Hickman Charter School's Modesto Resource Center is a leased property. That lease expires in September of 2018. We will immediately attempt to renegotiate the lease term to expire June 30, 2018.

Finally, we will begin communicating the closing date of our resource center with our school community later this year. This will give families ample time to consider how the closing of the resource center might influence their decision to continue with Hickman Charter School in 2018-19.